# COMMUNITY PLANNING BOARD #11. THE BRONX 2280 WALLACE AVENUE - ROOM 2 BRONX. NEW YORK 10467 (212) 653-0936

DOMINIC CASTORE, CHAIRMAN

THOMAS J. BROWN, DISTRICT MANAGER

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD DECEMBER 17, 1981

AT THE ACADEMY FOR GERONTOLOGICAL EDUCATION

AND DEVELOPMENT (A.G.E.D.)

The meeting was called to order at 8:15 P.M. by Dom Castore, Chairman.

#### I. Gallery Session

No one spoke during the time alloted for gallery speakers.

As there was not a quorum some items were taken out of their sequence on the agenda.

#### II. Chairman's Report

A. Escalators at Pelham Parkway Station of White Plains Road-Dyre Avenue Line

Dom turned the meeting over to Shirley Rubman, First Vice Chairman who had chaired the Executive Committee's meeting with the New York City Transit Authority on the matter of escalators and elevators at the Pelham Parkway Station.

Shirley explained that the construction of escalators at the Pelham Parkway Subway Station has been a budget priority of Community Board #11 for several years. She stated that it was on this year's list of budget priorities also. Shirley explained that the money for escalators has been allocated by the Transit Authority, but that it in part was federally funded. She explained that because it is tied in with federal money, service must be provided for the handicapped as well as the average citizen. She said that this means that elevators must be constructed also. Shirley told the Board where these elevators would be placed. She said that due to the requirement to install elevators, there was insufficient funds for escalators on both the north and south ends of the station. She stated that the representatives of the Transit Authority and the firm doing the design work came to the Executive Committee to present their proposal. Shirley said that the Executive Committe's choice was to either accept construction of escalators on the south end only, or give up the project. Shirley said that the Executive Committee after due consideration approved the design and recommends that the Board accept the construction of elevators and escalators at the south end of the Pelham Parkway Station. She said that the south end was chosen because there are more passengers using the south end than the north end, and that there is not always a token agent on duty at the north end.

There was discussion about the use by the handicapped of the proposed elevators. It focussed on the maintenance of the elevator and the statutatory need for them. Myra Rose

explained that an elevator was needed because the Federal Government has mandated that all public transportation be accessable to the handicapped. She stated that this was why there now were kneeling buses. The question was raised as to whether an exemption on elevator installation could be obtained. The point was also raised that once on the station the handicapped person would not be able to get off at other stations.

Dom explained that the Executive Committee gave its approval to the design at the Executive Committee meeting due to the fact that there was a time problem.

Tom Brown explained that the New York City Transit Authority does not have to come to the Board on projects such as this as it does not involve the U.L.U.R.P. process. He stated that because the N.Y.C. T.A. is an arm of a State agency (M.T.A.) it would be more difficult to get the requirements for elevators waived. Tom stated that what the Executive Committee had done was to approve the design only. He said what the Board would have to do at a later date was to change the description of the budget priorities from escalators on both sides of the station to escalators on the south side of the station only.

Lew Goldstein read the motion made by Myra Rose, and seconded by Lee Mager at the Executive committee meeting: "That the Executive Board go on record as approving and supporting the scope of the project as presented". He stated that it had passed with 7 for, none against and 1 abstention.

Discussion took place on why everything was going on the south side and nothing on the north side, and why there had not been any commercial revitalization on the north side.

Dom explained in detail why the escalators were going on the south side and not on the north side.

Tom explained that this was a Board request for many years. Blanche Rifkin stated that it was the Pelham Parkway Citizens Council who had originally requested the New York City Transit Authority to place escalators at the Pelham Parkway Station. Tom stated that once community boards were given a role in the budget process, Community Board #11 placed the escalators on the budget priorities list every year, but that it was given a low priority because there was no money for it.

Tom said that at the June Task Force, Bob Castellanete asked the representatives of the Transit Authority if they were ready to construct if the Borough President obtained the money. He stated that the Transit Authority said that they were ready for construction in Fiscal Year 1982. Tom said that the Borough President was able to get the money. He said that he had heard through Adina Taylor of the Mall Corporation in October that the plan was to construct two escalators on the south side. Tom said that he had not had enough time before the last meeting to see the scope, but that he had been able to see it before the Executive Committee meeting. He explained that that was the reason he had recommended at the October Board meeting that the Board approve a request for escalators on both sides of the station, and that the Board had voted to have him persue with the Transit Authority the possibility of getting escalators on both sides of the station. Tom stated that since elevators were mandatory and that there was not enough money for escalators on both sides of the station, the Board has a decision to make.

#### III. District Manager's Report

Tom stated that the District Service Cabinet Minutes had been distributed. He reported that he had completed testimony at a hearing at the Department of Consumer Affairs on the renewal of the license of Garbology, Inc. Tom explained that Garbology was one of the large private carters who service this area. He stated that it has not been duly licensed since at least June. Tom explained that Garbology claimed that it had

submitted its removal papers to the Department of Consumer Affairs, but that Consumer Affairs says it never received them. He stated that Garbology was given a second hearing. Tom said that because of the complaints that came through the Task Force and from some of the merchants about Garbology, the Department of Consumer Affairs felt that it had a case against renewal. Tom said that several people were subpeoned. He stated that Adina Taylor and he were subpeoned to testify about the operation of Garbology over the last several years. He stated that he did not know the outcome of the hearing or when the Board would know it.

Tom stated that he had also attended a meeting at the Borough President's Office with the Department of Traffic on a three year plan to change the amount and time of parking meters all over the city. Tom said that Traffic would come to the Board on the specifics of the changes before implementing them.

#### IV. Minutes

Corrections

Simeon Goldstein stated that in his amendment to Steve Lovitch's motion (page 3) it should read "promptly". Simeon stated that in the Housing Committee's report (page 5) it should have read "He stated that while the Committee felt that it might be dangerous it does not warrant demolition; that 'dangerous' is a Department of Buildings Determination".

Bob Nolan stated that the figure on the buses (page 4) should be 176 not 136.

Ruth Burko stated that it was Lew Goldstein and not Lee Mage who had attended her meeting (page 7).

Motion by Lew Goldstein - Second by Blanche Rifkin - That the Minutes be accepted as corrected.

Unanimously accepted

#### Escalators at Pelham Parkway Station

Motion by Blanche Rifkin - Second by Myra Rose - That Community Planning Board #11 go along with the recommendation of the Executive Committee as approving ths scope of the plans.

For 11 Against 5 Abstentions 2

Passed

Addition by Shirley Rubman - That the budget description be changed to reflect this.

Carried.

Second vote on motion

For 15 Against 5 Abstentions 2

Carried

#### V. Borough President's Report

Bob Nolan reported that there was a meeting held today at the Botantical Garden about

the installation of a bus stop at the Moshulu Gate. Bob stated that the representatives of Parks and Highways were there. He said that these representatives said that they would try to find money in their maintenance budget to try and make the necessary changes. Bob said that he would try and get more information to Tom before the Cabinet meeting next week. He stated that on Friday there was going to be a meeting at the Borough President's Office for Community Board Chairpersons, District Managers and Chairmen of the Transportation Committees regarding the cutbacks in bus service as proposed by MaBSTOA. Bob said that the Borough President is interested in the input of all boards. He urged all those people who were invited, to attend so that an effort could be made to identify those bus routes that would be most severely cut back.

Bob stated that the Borough President had sent a very strongly worded letter to the Governor protesting the proposed action that the State Department of Housing has threatened to evict residents of Co-op City and other Mitchell Lama Housing Developments who have reached income levels which the State Housing Commission says should be the limit.

Bob stated that Columbus High School has received new lighting for stairwells and emergency exits. He stated that it has already been installed.

Bob said that those Board members whose terms expire on December 31st will be hearing from the Borough President on their status before the end of the year. He stated that decisions have not been made as yet.

#### VI. Proposed By-Laws Revision

Dom explained the the Membership Committee felt that the By-Laws are they are now written are not clear enough about attendance at mandated Public Hearings and Board meetings. He stated that what the Committee proposes to do is to change the By-Laws as they pertain to attendance at Public Hearings only.

Discussion took place on the fact that the time frame in the current By-Laws is not clear as to when the year begins and ends. A question was asked as to whether  $o_r$  not the absences are wiped out on January 1st.

Tom explained that according to the present By-Laws they are not; that they are carried over. He stated that one of the proposed By-Laws changes was to go from January 1st to December 31st.

Discussion took place on the necessity to change the By-Laws as they stand now on the issue of three consequetive absences or more that one-half of the meetings in a year.

Discussion took place as to whether absences should be counted over 12 months or 24 months since a Board member's term of office is for 24 months.

#### VII .Committee Reports

#### A. Land Use

1. C820293PPX - Disposition of City-owned parcel adjacent to P.S. 96.

As Steve Lovitch was not present Mike LaGuardia gave the report. He stated that the Committee's report had been distributed. Mike read from the report and stated that the Pelham Parkway Little League wants to lease this lot for a Little League Field. Mike stated that all the speakers at the Public Hearing were in favor of turning this land into a Little League Ball Field. He told the Board that it is now filthy, rodent infested and used as a garbage dump. Mike stated that Jay Meyers of the Pelham Parkway Little League had said that the ball field would be locked up when not in use, and that it would be fenced in.

Motion by Mike LaGuardia - Second by John Cifichello and Rita Bolstad - That Community Planning Board #11 approve the lease of this lot to the Pelham Parkway Little League.

Myra explained that the Board's vote was not on whether or not this lot should become a Little League Ball Field, but on whether or not the Department of Real Property should release the property. She asked that the motion include that it be used only for a little league ball field. Myra explained that this would make it a closed lease and no one else would be able to buy or lease this property for any other use.

Mike accepted Myra's amendment.

Amended Motion - That Community Planning Board #11 recommends the approval of the disposition of this City owned parcel with the restriction that it be leased for use as a little league ball field.

For 23

Unanimously passed

2. C800349MMX - Demapping of Chesbrough Avenue between Blondell Avenue and the New York City Transit Authority Yards.

Mike stated that a Public Hearing was held on this application prior to the Board meeting, and that there was no opposition from the community.

Motion by Mike LaGuardia - Second by Lew Goldstein - That Community Planning Board #11 recommends the approval of the de-mapping of Chesbrough Avenue between Blondell Avenue and the New York City Transit Authority Yards.

For 23

Unanimously passed.

#### B. Housing

Simeon Goldstein stated that there is an order in this community that real estate brokers may not solicit the owners of private homes. He stated that there are some people who are not brokers using their own money or borrowed money to solicit private homeowners. Simeon explained that nothing could be done because they are not required to have a license. He stated that at a Task Force meeting the Department of State was asked about the need for a law to cover such operators, and the Department of State representatives said that in 1972 a bill to include such operators was passed and vetoed by the Governor. Simeon said that he suggested that a new bill be introduced. He stated that he received all the information and the Governor's veto message of this legislation from Assemblyman Engel. Simeon said that he wrote as an individual to the Assemblymen and the State Senators suggesting that certain changes be made from the 1972 bill to meet certain loopholes he had seen. Simeon read the bill. He then stated that two bills were introduced, but that they were essentially the same as the 1972 bill. Simeon read a draft of a letter to be sent to the legislators.

Motion by Simeon Goldstein - Second by Frank Muccioli - That Community Planning Board #11 approve this letter, and that it be sent to the appropriate people.

For 23

Unanimously passed.

#### C. Health and Social Services

Myra Rose stated that Community Planning Board #11 is a member of the North East Bronx Council on the Aging. She stated that the Council is starting a letter writing campaign to the President and legislators protesting the budget cuts. She asked that Community Planning Board #11 also send a letter and she read the proposed letter. Myra stated that Mrs. Davis had attended the White House Conference on the Aging on November 30th.

Motion by Myra Rose - Second By Elizabeth Brown - That Community Planning Board #11 send letter of protest on the budget cuts to the appropriate officials.

For 19

Against

1

Abstentions

2

Passed.

Discussion took place on the Food Stamp Program frauds.

#### 2225 Lodovick Avenue

Myra stated that Community Planning Board #11 had instructed the Health and Social Services Committee to request a meeting with Mr. Leroy Carmichael, the people from the Office of Mental Retardation and Developmental Disabilities, a representative of Community Action for Human Services, and representatives of the Lodovick Avenue community. She stated that the meeting was held on December 15th at Bronx Developmental Center. Myra stated that 17 people were there. She said that she and Shirley, as well as Tom, also attended.

Myra commented about the poor attendance of her committee and asked that new members be named to her committee.

Some members noted that the meeting took place during the day, making it difficult for those with jobs to attend.

Myra stated that Senator Calandra, Councilman Savino and representatives of Councilman Crispino and Lodovick Avenue and Chester Civic were at the meeting at Bronx Developmental Center. Myra stated that Mr. Carmichael seemed to think that the main problem was one of parking and she elaborated on this. Myra stated that the final proposal was that:

- 1. The vehicles would be parked away from Lodovick Avenue.
- 2. There be a change in the program that would accommodate a bedridden client population.

Myra stated that the proposal was for a 20 client program. She said that a Joanne Siegel, Chairman of the Bronx Mental Retardation Council, said that a community residence includes programs of up to 20 people. She said that this would be treated as a community residence, but that it is not covered by the Padavan Law because more than 14 clients are involved. Myra said that the Board could not hold a Public Hearing on this as there was nothing to vote on. She provided figures on the rent and terms of the lease.

Discussion took place on the fact that the lease was already signed. She said that the Community Action for Human Services, the program's sponsor, was asked to see what it could do about changing the program as requested. Myra said that an answer is due by January 5th. She said that the sponsoring agency, C.A.H.S., is a new agency. Myra then read a list of the Board members of this agency.

Discussion took place on this agency and the fact that Mr. Bond, the Director, and the members of its Board are all from outside of the community.

Myra explained that 10 clients would be from the Bronx, not necessarily Board #11, and 10 from institutions outside of the Bronx.

Mr. Bolstad, who had been at the December 15th meeting representing the Lodovick Avenue residents explained the problem noting that the area is saturated with nursing themes which has caused parking problems for the residents in the area.

Motion by Tony Funigiello - Second by Rita Bolstad - That Community Planning Board #11 send a letter to the State authorities, the Office of Mental Retardation and Developmental Disabilities, and Community Action for Human Services, that Community Planning Board #11 opposed this program.

Amended by Ernie Odierna to say "program as presently proposed".

A great deal of discussion took place on what had transpired at the meeting on December 15th.

Shirley explained that Mr. Bond is going to come back to the Board with a revised program, if it is feasible, which will meet some of the objections raised by the Board members and community. She stated that he might say he can not operate a home as the Board wants it.

Discussion took place on Mr. Bond's contract and how long he has been on it.

Myra spoke about the Bank, and the fact that "it wants to dispose of this property.

For 16 Against 3 Abstentions

Passed.

Shirley stated that there was a motion made at last month's meeting that was tabled. She stated that she wanted to resubmit this motion. The motion was as follows: That Community Planning Board #11 once again recommends that the original position passed by the Board for a Community Residence at 2225 Lodovick Avenue for 10 residents and a maximum of 6 respite beds be adhered to.

Discussion took place on why this was being resubmitted.

Motion by Myra Rose - Second by Shirley Rubman - That this motion be tabled again for future clarification.

#### D. Sanitation and Environmental Protection

Ernie Odierna stated that his Committee had been meeting with the community to discuss various environmental protection and sanitation problems. He stated that it had met with Van Nest Blocks and Morris Park Community Association and the Tenants Council of Parkside Houses. Ernie stated that on Saturday, December 12, it met with Sanitation District Superintendent Oliva in his office. He read the names of the people who had attended the meeting. He said that he felt it was a productive meeting, and that they discussed the problems that had been brought to the Committee's attention. He stated that he would be receiving a confirming letter on the meeting, and that a copy would go to Tom on all the items discussed at that meeting.

Ernie said that he would come back to the Board in three months with another report after the Committee has met with three other groups. He stated that it would be meeting with Allerton, Pelham, and Chester Civic Associations. Ernie said that then the Committee would go back to the original groups to report on what progress it has made.

Tom stated he had discussed with Adina Taylor, of the Mall Corporation, about replacing the signs on the south side of Pelham Parkway which were removed during the commercial revitalization construction. He noted that reference was made in the District Service Cabinet minutes about the meeting with Traffic on replacing the signs without putting them on lamp poles. Tom said that Traffic can do this. He asked if the Board wants to continue signs stating "No Parking From 8-9" for the purpose of brooming. Tom said that several months ago he had met with Sanitation and the Mall Corporation, and was able to get a commitment to broom 6 days a week. He stated that the Mall Corporation now claims the merchants would prefer 3 days a week, if the meters could be in use between 8 A.M. and 9 A.M. He stated that Traffic could change the signage. Tom said that the choice is between a 6 day a week brooming or some alternate side brooming pattern.

Discussion took place on this, and it was established that brooming had occurred at night.

Ernie said that the Committee had discussed this and stated that the best solution would be one where the streets are cleaned and drivers do not have to move their cars early in the morning. Tom said that the Committee had considered residential streets, not commercial streets.

Discussion took place on what the merchants might prefer.

Motion by Ernie Odierna - Second by Myra Rose - That Tom consult with the merchants on this matter to discuss their preferences.

Passed with 1 against.

Ernie stated that his Committee would be meeting with the Allerton Homeowners and Tenants Association on the first Wednesday in January. Frank Muccioli suggested that the President of the Association be contacted.

#### E. Parks

Elizabeth Brown reported that a copy of her report had been distributed. She stated that there had been a meeting of the Parks Committee. She stated that it had discussed a rather detailed architectural drawing of the proposed reconstruction of Reiss Field. Elizabeth stated that the Committee recommended that this drawing be accepted with minor adjustments to be discussed with the Parks Department.

Motion by Elizabeth Brown - Second by Tony Funigiello - That Community Planning Board #11 approve the contract drawings for reconstruction of Reiss Field, in Bronx Park between Bronx River Parkway and Bronx Park East, at Reiss Place. Hereafter known as contract X-20-180. And, that said approval be conveyed to the City of New York Department of Parks and Recreation with a request for some minor adjustments and clarification on location of a gate and the inclusion of a sand box.

For 23

Unanimous.

#### F. Youth

Shirley Rubman stated that Community Planning Board #11 finally submitted to the Youth Board a list of persons interested in being part of the Youth Committee. She stated that the Board has not yet answered all of the Youth Board's questions in regard to ethnic and geographic makeup of the Committee. She elaborated on this and stated that she hoped by next month there would be an approved Youth Board Committee. She stated that there will be a meeting of the Youth Committee on January 7th, and those people involved would receive meeting notices.

#### G. Highways

Dom told the Board that Mike LaGuardia is the new Chairman of the Highways, Traffic and Transportation Committee.

Mike stated that there had been a Committee meeting on December 14th at Bronx House. He read the names of those who had attended. Mike said that the Committee discussed the bus shelters. He said that he had received a letter on the bus shelters, and that our district's allocation is 38.

Tom explained that several years ago the Community Planning Board had held a Public Hearing and requested bus shelters for particular stops. He stated that the Board had submitted them and that some were built. He explained what had happened with the franchise, and that now the process is to begin again. Tom said that a list of 38 sites and 38 alternate sites must be submitted to the Borough President's Office.

Dom requested that the existing list and the criteria for sites be sent to all the Board members and that they make suggestions on where the shelters should be built.

Discussion took place on the best way to handle this matter.

Tom explained what information is needed for the sites and that the response to the Committee be submitted by January 15th so that the Committee can develop recommendations to the Board.

#### H. Education

Ruth Burko read a letter from Mrs. Rosa, Principal of Christopher Columbus High School, inviting her to attend an advisory committee meeting on Monday, December 21st, for the purpose of having the committeemeet and get to know Aurie Silva, the new on-site coordinator for the Community Education Resource Center. She stated that she hoped to attend, but that Blanche would be there in any case.

#### I. Public Safety

Abe Pereira stated that he had spoken with Detective Tom Lyons about crime in the Gun Hill Road area, and that they are cutting down the crime.

## J. <u>Economic Development</u>

Abe stated that the Pelham Parkway Mall is almost completed. He stated that it is all lit up. Abe said that he would be holding a Committee meeting soon.

Tom stated that several days ago the Economic Development Committee of the City Council passed legislation for special tax assessment districts. He stated that he learned it is due to go before the entire Council on December 22nd. Tom said it would most likely be a law by the end of the year. Tom said that he had read in a news article that Pelham Parkway was mentioned as one of the areas eligible as a special

assessment district. Tom asked that someone from the Office of Economic Development, or the Mayor's Office, be reached to explain to the Board what impact this would have. He then explained in detail how it would work, to the best of his knowledge.

John Cifichiello asked what was being built on the lot at Williamsbridge Road, Mace and Hone Avenues?

Tom said he would look into it.

Tom stated that the budget process required that another Public Hearing be held sometime before February 15th on the Mayor's Executive Budget. He asked that the Executive Committee, in consultation with the Budget Committee, be allowed to set the date for the Public Hearing.

Motion by Myra Rose - Second by Lew Goldstein - That the Executive Committee be empowered to arrange the date for the Public Hearing on the budget.

Unanimous.

#### IX. Old Business

Abe Pereira asked what is happening with the recommendation that the Board made for a franchise for Liberty Lines.

Tom explained that it is being stymied in the U.L.U.R.P. process. He suggested that a letter be sent from the Board to the members of the Board of Estimate asking what is happening on this.

Motion by Abe Pereira - Second by Pat DeMartino - That Community Planning Board #11 send a letter to the members of the Board of Estimate asking them what is happening with the franchise that Community Planning Board #11 approved for Liberty Lines.

Passed.

Tony stated that for the last two months, 3 of the 4 doors at the Gun Hill Road Station of the Dyre Avenue Line are blocked off while they are bullet-proofing the token booth. He suggested that the Board get in touch with the Transit Authority and tell them that it is a fire hazard and a safety hazard.

Discussion took place on the status of the Bronxdale Pool. Tom explained that the feasibility study has not as yet been completed.

#### X. New Business

Pat DeMartino asked the Board for action on the benches on the Morris Park wall. He asked that they be removed, the sidewalks cleaned of weeds and paved. Pat stated that he had heard that this is Transit Authority property.

Tom explained that it is not Transit Authority property, but rather the property of the Division of Real Property. He explained that this is one of those properties where there is a great deal of conflict as to who has jurisdiction over the maintenance of the property. Tom said that he had submitted it several times to Lot Cleaning, and he explained the problems with Lot Cleaning is due to a shortage of manpower. He stated that he is waiting for a response on this.

Tony suggested that the Board get a progress report from the various agencies.

#### XI. Committee Reports (continued)

#### A. Employee Relations

Motion by Lew Goldstein - Second by - That Community Planning Board #11 go into Executive Session with the exception of city agencies and representatives.

The Board went into Executive Session at 11:10 P.M.

Motion by Abe Pereira - Second by Lew Goldstein - That Tom Brown be given a raise of 7% above his current salary of \$25,000.

Passed.

Meeting resumed at 11:15 P.M

Adjourned at 11:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted

District Manager

\* As Secretary, Lew Goldstein, was not available to review the minutes, they are being submitted by the District Office.

	ATTENDANCE AT DECEMBER	1981 MEETING *	
RESENT ita Bolstad			
lizabeth Brown	(1;1)	Michael LaGuardia	(0;4)
	(2:0)	Joseph Milone	(2;5)
Ruth Burko	(1;5)	Frank Muccioli	(1;2)
Dominic Castore	(0;1)	Salvatore Napolitano	(1;2)
John Cifichiello	(2;3)	Ernest Odierna	(3;3)
Ann Danisi	(3;5)	Abraham Pereira	(4;2)
Pasquale DeMartino	(0;0)	William Ricevuto, Jr.	(4;7)
Barbara Fried	(1;2)	Blanche Comras Rifkin	(2;4)
Anthony Funigiello	(0;5)	Myra Rose	(2;0)
Lewis Goldstein	(0;0)	Shirley Rubman	(1;3)
Simeon Goldstein	(0;1)	Madeline Saltaformaggio	(0;2)
Simon Konovitch	(4;5)	Ruth Weiss	(2;4)
ABSENT			
Ira Alexander	(6;5)	Steven Lovitch	(4;4)
Ruth Bernstein	(5;3)	Lee Mager	(5;4)
Robert Black	(4;7)	Silvio Mazzella	(5;4)
Edith Conato	(10;8)	Leslie McHenry	(2;5)
Eileen D'Allessio	(10;8)	Charles Re	(2;5)
Thomas Daly	(8;5)	Joseph Reda	(4;6)
Gloria DiGianni	(4;6)	Jerry Santarpia	(10;8)
Rhoda Gogatz	(1;2)	Stephen Vento	(10;8)
Romolo Imundi	(4;4)	Henry Yuspeh	(5;4)
William Liblick	(1;4)	Steve Zarkin	(2;8)

# EX OFFICIO BOARD MEMBERS

Alfred C. Tartaglia - Rep. Hon. Jerry Crispino Willie Martinez - Rep. Hon. Aileen Ryan

### OTHER ELECTED OFFICIALS

Debby Linhardt - Rep. Assemblyman Engel

# STAFF, BOROUGH PRESIDENT, AND AGENCY OFFICIALS

Robert Nolan - Rep. Borough President Simon's Office

Andrea Pereira - Department of City Planning

Thomas J. Brown -District Manager of Community Planning Board #11 Harriet Lasky - Secretary, Community Planning Board #11

#### GUESTS

Thal Davis - Chairman, 2424 Boston Road Senior Citizen Center

<sup>\*</sup>Numbers in parentheses indicate absences from Board meetings and Hearings which were mandated for Board Members, as applicabl€ since January 1, 1981.